

STATEMENT OF VIET NAM

By Mr. VU Duy Tuan, Second Secretary

During the 2nd UPR of the Kingdom of Bhutan at the 19th session of the UPR working Group of the Human Rights Council (14:30-18:00, Wednesday, April 30, 2014)

Mr. Vice President,

My delegation warmly welcomes and thanks the delegation of Bhutan for the detailed presentation of the country's report and further responses to the commends and recommendations from other delegations.

We are delighted to see that Bhutan has continued its sustained efforts and commitments to upholding the rule of laws and strengthening the democracy, while enhancing the enjoyment of human rights and fundamental freedoms for its people.

Mr. Vice President,

Talking this opportunity, we wish to make 02 recommendations to Bhutan:

- 1. Strengthen the rule of laws and good governance, including the capacity building for laws enforcement system and national institutions on human rights.
- 2. Continue to develop its human resources for further harmonizing and streaming international obligations into domestic legislation and practices, with more focus on employment, education, health care, food security and social welfare, especially in rural and remote areas.

Viet Nam wishes Bhutan every success in its 2nd UPR cycle.

Thank you Mr. Vice President./.